
 

Minister’s Message 

 

Dear Friends,  

 I learned more about government and politics from cows than from any other source. You probably 

think I’m being funny, but I’m not.  

 In western Kansas, where I served a church for a number of years, cowboys were as common as 

shrimpers in McClellanville. One cowboy, who ran a large ranch south of town, joined the church while I was 

pastor. He had a master’s degree in animal husbandry from Kansas State University, and we had many 

conversations, since I was interested in cows. He explained to me how the herd worked. It’s amazing how 

complicated a herd of cows is.  

 There is a hierarchy in a herd of cows, a government, if you will. There is one lead cow, or bell cow, in 

every herd, and how that cow is elected is a mystery.  In the relatively open range of the high plains of Kansas, 

a herd must be led to new pastures before over-grazing takes place and they starve. Knowing when to do this 

requires some science on the part of the lead cow, for cows only eat certain species of grass.  Fields have many 

different species, and it may look like there is plenty to eat, but that can be deceiving. The lead cow must know 

all this, and move the herd before their grass is totally depleted. How this happens is a marvel.  

 The lead cow will take a few steps in the direction she wants the herd to go. There are lieutenants who 

then repeat those steps behind the leader, giving the rest of the herd a definite signal. This is when the babies are 

rounded up. Mothers are given child care by designated baby sitters who remain vigilant over the little ones 

while the mother grazes and restocks the milk. Yes, baby sitters, my friend says.  These sitters round up the 

babies and get them in line. Only when this happens, does the leader take more steps. Finally, the entire herd is 

moving toward the new pasture.  

 It is a marvel to see all of this happening. In the midst of all this organization, the main goal is peace, or 

contentment. It is vitally important for cows to be contented in order to maximize their production –increasing 

the herd and producing the necessary milk for the babies. Not only are there designated baby sitters but certain 

ones to calm any agitated cows. You’ll see them licking the agitated animals along their necks and back to calm 

them down. It is vital to the health of the herd to make sure there is peace and happiness for everyone! No one is 

left out of this administration!  We may have something very important to learn from these animals! 

 Speaking of cows, Jesus may have heard them in the stall near where he was born.  

 God bless you at this Christmas time, and I love you,                        

              Steve  
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Christian Sympathy:  The congregation extends Christian sympathy to Sandee Mosely and her family on the 

death of her father, Charles Loomis Smythe, Jr. on October 22, 2016. 
 

Remember these members and friends in prayer: Jean Stroman, Chris McClellan, Shirley Hutto, Rachel 

Darling, Eva and Michelle Elrod, Donna Scott, Hugh Wilson, Inez Fort, Kathleen Haynie, Oran Baldwin, Jr., 

Patricia Clark, Mildred Ripley, Terry McKnight, Joyce Bradshaw, Frank Hutchinson, Jean Mathias, and Lee 

McClellan (son of Joanna and Orie McClellan). 

 

December Birthdays

Mary Scott, William Zorn, Jr.             December 2 

Mary Beckett Culpepper, Kay B. McCarley, 

 Margaret Crouch                     December 4 

Laura Capps Tarry,  

 Tyler Scott Furches                 December 7 

Eliza Crouch                                       December 8 

Forrest Morrison, Peggy Small          December 11 

Greg Frampton, Martha Douglas       December 13 

Audrey Cooper                                   December 16 

Robert Garner, Autumn Morrison,  

 Jordan Dreft                           December 17 

Christopher McClellan                        December 18 

James Stannard Hurteau                      December 19 

Bob McCarley,Russell Tyler               December 21.                           

Allen DuPre                                         December 23 

David Dobson                                      December 24 

Margaret “Peg” Nicols 

 William “Will” Zorn, III         December 28 

Kay Carlisle                                        December 29 

Katie Tisdale Scott                              December 30 

Gilbert Allen, 

Lauren Grace Frampton           December 31 

Baptism of Hugh Morrison Scott, Jr. at worship, November 6th 

   

 

A Bit of History    

Since the early days of Carolina a small community has existed at Halfway Creek, along Halfway Creek Road.  

Several small churches existed there..   In 1941, New Wappetaw Church obtained the property, constructed a 

chapel, and provided worship services and Christian Education through the World War II years. The chapel 

became then a one-room school house.  In 1972 the Bethany Pentecostal Holiness Church of nearby Shulerville 

undertook restoration of the church.  In 2005 the church and adjacent cemetery was transferred to that church.  

An effort was made to move the building to the Berkeley County Museum site in Moncks Corner, but costs and 

legal issues made the change of location impossible.  See photographs on the next page--aerial views by 

Norman Walsh, MD.  .  Members and friends are encouraged to visit this beautiful site.  



                Halfway Creek Church Location                                                     2004 photograph               

            
 
    2015 Aerial Views of Church and Cemetery on Halfway Creek Road 

                    

                  The interior                                                                           Side View                        
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Special Services and Music at New Wappetaw during Advent and Christmas 

           Hanging of the Greens Service – at worship – Sunday, November 27th  

   The Mitten Tree will be located in the church entry that morning 

                 Lighting of the Town’s Christmas Tree – Town Park – Sunday, November 27th – 5P.M. 

   All are invited to New Wappetaw for refreshments afterward 

           The Christmas Choral Concert – Sunday, December 4
th

 – 3:00 P.M.  

           Service of Lessons and Carols – at worship – Sunday, December 11th 

           The Christmas Pageant – at worship – Sunday, December 18th 

           The Christmas Eve Communion Service – Saturday, December 24th, 6:00 P.M 

           Christmas Service – at Worship –Sunday, December 25th 

New Wappetaw Services and Meetings 

  Afternoon Circle – Tuesday, December 6th, 12:30 PM -- Covered dish luncheon with KayB 

   McCarley 
  Evening Circle – Monday, December 12th – 7:00 P.M. – at the church 

  First Wednesday lunch -- New Wappetaw –Wednesday, December 7th – at noon  

             Quarterly Communion Service – January 8, 2017 at worship 

  Next Men’s Supper – Thursday, January 19th – 6:30 P.M. – at the church 



 


